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SUBJECT:  SR 520 Program and Tolling Implementation Committee Update.
SR 520 BACKGROUND:  The Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) has conducted a variety of Trans-Lake Washington and SR 520 studies, which led to the selection of a 6-lane preferred alternative for construction in this corridor.  On March 3, 2008, Governor Gregoire accelerated the timeline to start pontoon construction for a replacement floating bridge structure in 2009.  While this potentially allows a new structure to open for traffic in 2014, final agreement has not been reached on what will be constructed and where/how it will land on the west side of Lake Washington.  
In 2007, the Legislature and Governor directed the SR 520 Program to enter mediation to assist in developing a bridge replacement impact plan and to develop a Draft High Capacity Transit Plan.  The mediation process is ongoing, though 3 key alternatives are under review.

Also in 2007, the Federal Highway Administration selected the SR 520 corridor for an Urban Partnership Agreement and grant focused on providing congestion relief through Tolling, Technology, Transit and Telecomuting.  The partnership includes WSDOT, the Puget Sound Regional Council and King County.  In addition to funding the acquisition of new transit vehicles, this agreement relies on tolling the existing corridor and bridge as early as 2009/2010.
In 2008, through House Bill 2878, the Washington State Legislature called for the Department of Transportation to develop improvements of traffic flow from the eastern Lake Washington shoreline to the 108th Avenue NE in Bellevue.  This plan was recently submitted and involves accelerating the Eastside HOV and Transit program.
Tolling Implementation Committee BACKGROUND:  The SR 520 Finance plan relies heavily on tolling revenue, approximately $2 billion. Through House Bill 3096, the 2008 Washington State Legislature required the establishment of a Tolling Implementation Committee with a charge of evaluating tolling for SR 520 bridge replacement project.  The committee consists of Paula Hammond, Washington State Secretary of Transportation, Bob Drewel, Executive Director Puget Sound Regional Council, and Dick Ford, Washington Transportation Commissioner.  The committee is currently evaluating tolling scenarios and will be producing a final report for the Governor and state Legislature by January 2009
ATTENDING:

Ron Paananen, Deputy Administrator, WSDOT Urban Corridors Office

Julie Meredith, Program Director, WSDOT SR 520 Program Director

Bob Drewel, PSRC Executive Director and Tolling Implementation Committee Member

David Hopkins, WSDOT, Staff to the Tolling Implementation Committee

